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AN ACT relating to cities and towns; providing that mayoral 
terms shall be four years; and providing for an effective 
date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 15-11-102, 15-11-104 and 15-11-203 
are amended to read: 
 

15-11-102.  Officers of incorporated town; terms; how 
elected.  
 
The elective officers of an incorporated town are one (1) 
mayor and four (4) councilmen. The term of office of mayor 
is two (2)  years and the term of office of a councilman is 
four (4) years, and until his successor is qualified. They 
are elected at large. 
 

15-11-104.  Officers in city or town with commission 
government; term; how elected.  
 
The elective officers of a city or town adopting the 
commission form of government are a mayor, a commissioner 
of finance and public property, and a commissioner of 
streets and public improvements. The term of the mayor is 
four (4) years and each commissioner is two (2) years and 
until his successor is qualified. They are elected at 
large. 
 

15-11-203.  Municipality with commission government.  
 
At the first election in a municipality adopting the 
commission form of government, the mayor shall be elected 
to serve a four (4) year term and all other officers shall 
be elected to serve a two (2) year term. 
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Section 2.  Nothing in this act shall be deemed to 

extend the current term of office of any elected official 
serving on the effective date of this act. 

 
Section 3.  This act is effective immediately upon 

completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 
 

(END) 
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